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The Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet and Yarmouth
Achieving Together for a Brighter Future
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                           The purpose of the Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet and Yarmouth is to educate children in an
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                                  atmosphere of Christian love where all achieve the very best they can, now and throughout their lives 

Headteacher Shalfleet and Yarmouth: Mrs Elizabeth Grainger BEd English (Hons)
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6th September 2018

Dear families,

 

We are delighted to welcome you all back to the new academic year! We hope you had a wonderful holiday with your family, there was certainly some superb weather to enjoy! We are very much looking forward to the new term, welcoming back familiar faces and those families who are new to the Federation.

 

It has been an extremely busy and productive summer here at Yarmouth, with Little Explorers holiday club using the premises. This has been very successful and we hope to develop this relationship and offer a joint holiday club across the Federation in the near future. We have also been busy thinking about the ways we can improve the school environment for the children. As you all know, we have had extensive improvement works across the school in recent years, along with a repaint and new carpets. To add the ‘icing on the cake’, we have ordered new furniture for each class in the school which will be with us later on the September.

 

In terms of the curriculum we offer, teachers have been busy planning enriching topics. We are introducing our Federation Focus Weeks across the Federation this year, with the 1st one focussing on the Centenary of the end of WW1. We will also develop our ‘Child Led’ topics – where we give the children the choice of the topic for a half term and our ‘Teacher Inspire’ topics where the teachers get the chance to teach a topic in an area they feel most passionate about. We also look forward to introducing our ‘Inspire Talks’, where we invite past pupils to come and talk about their chosen future direction and show the inspirational futures which come out of our two small, yet very special, primary schools – this will also make many of the teachers feel very old! As ever, we continue to look at ways we can develop links across the Federation through school trips and challenge days for the children to learn from and enjoy. It is all very positive and we remain committed to improving the children’s learning experiences as we move forward together.

 

This year, we are looking to further develop our ‘Federation Curriculum’, ensuring that it needs to the needs of the children in our schools and to support our year 2 and 6 children as they head towards the testing arrangements for 2019. We will keep parents updated as to these changes and the best way to support the children as the year progresses. We are also continuing our Junior Leadership Team and Learning Leaders group, which has been set up successfully across the Federation, to encourage the children to have an in depth understanding of learning and be able to take an active role in improvements across both schools.

 

In terms of school improvement, the Federation has 4 main focuses this year:

 

1. Magnificent Mastery – This is mainly a focus on Maths, ensuring that children are fluent in their understanding and able to explain their Mathematical thinking.

2. Loving Lifelong Literacy – This is a focus on the ‘whole text’ approach, reading high quality texts, understanding grammar and spelling rules and applying these to independent writing.

3. Leading a Federated Curriculum – We are very fortunate across the Federation, to have many skilled staff who are ready to lead aspects of school improvement.

4. Closing the Gap – This is to ensure that all children make progress from their starting points and that all children get the chance to succeed.

 

 

Once the term gets underway, I would like to invite you to a brief talk to share in more depth the Federation’s main focusses this year. Teachers will also be sending out their topic overview sheets, this will give you a flavour of the topic the children will be completing this half term and give you some ideas as to how you can get involved.

 

Throughout the year, children will be offered a range of clubs, extra-curricular activities and sports (we will keep you informed about these as the year progresses), Mrs Woodburn and Ms Roberts have been working hard on updating the Clubs Map to ensure that we all know what’s coming up in the future. We have been very fortunate that Mr McCormack will be working closely with Mrs Blackley and Mr Roberts in arranging sports events across the Federation, they will be keeping parents posted of all the Sports News via the newsletter.

 

The schools are very pleased to welcome several new members of staff – mainly in the Admin team:

 

Across the Federation:
Finance Manager – Mrs Plumley is the Finance Manager across the Federation.  She brings with her a wealth of experience and we look forward to utilising her skills to get the best financial value to make the most of our money.

 

At Yarmouth:
Mrs Porter – is the Admin Manager, she has worked at Shalfleet for many years and we look forward to using her extensive skills across the Federation.

 

Miss Buckett: – is the new Apprentice Admin Assistant, she worked with us last academic year as a student and we look forward to working with her again, now as a member of staff.

 

At Shalfleet:
Mrs Woodburn – is the School Business Manager across the Federation. Mrs Woodburn has previously worked in both schools across the Federation. We are very pleased to be able to share her expertise across the Federation once again.

 

We are very excited about the potential of the new team across the Federation and the skills set we have secured. We would be very pleased if you would like to meet new or existing members of staff and would like to invite you to an informal Meet and Greet session after school on the 11th of September from 3.30pm. This will give the opportunity to come and meet the teachers, ask any questions and have a look at your child’s classroom. Even if your child is going to be taught by the same teacher, please do come in and find out about the topics your child will be enjoying this year. We are hoping to continue to provide opportunities for parents to come into school and see their children’s work, presentations and take part in topic focus days; class teachers will let you know of events which are going on in their classes either via the newsletter or a class letter.

 

We would like to take the opportunity to remind you that from now on the newsletter is available to view on the website www.fosay.co.uk.

 

Collective worship
We would like to welcome parents to come in for our Celebration Collective Worship. This will be held at Yarmouth on Friday afternoon at 2.20pm and at Shalfleet on Friday morning at 8.45am. This gives us the opportunity to celebrate the children’s achievements and efforts and provides us with the chance to be together as a community. If your child achieves something they are proud of outside of school, please do bring in any certificates or awards and put them in the school office, we would very much like to celebrate all of the children’s achievements and praise them for their efforts.

 

Pick up and drop off reminder
 
Shalfleet:
Shalfleet operates a ‘Drop Off Scheme’ thanks to kind parent volunteers and the excellent leadership of Mrs Blackburn. “Drop-Off Scheme” operates each morning from 8.20 am – 8.30 am, using the dedicated car pull-in spaces within the school grounds, the children will be greeted and accompanied to the playing field or classroom by one of a number of adult parent/carer volunteers.

 

The school also operates a ‘Pick Up Scheme’ as follows: 

 

· 2.45 pm Reception class pick up 

· Pick up scheme begins – Children are accompanied by a member of staff to the dedicated pick up area and staff will escort them safely into waiting cars.

· 3 pm All siblings and taxi children

· 3.15 pm All single children

· 3.20 pm Year 6 independent leaving. 

Yarmouth:
Early Morning Club 8.00am-8.30am (this is a free before school club).  If you are using this service, please bring children to the office (before 8.30am), where you will sign them in and they will be taken to the duty lead.

 

The playground gates will be open by 8.20am, children in years R-5 must have an adult present until the bell rings at 8.40am.  Children in year 6 are able to stay unaccompanied.

 

School finishes at 3.00pm, children will be taken to the playground by their class teacher where parents can wait to collect.

 

Year 6 children are able to walk home independently provided written permission has been received.

 

 Thank you for taking the time in reading this welcome back letter. Please remember that we committed to providing an enriched learning experience for your child and want to support your family in any way that we can. Please do talk to us if you have any concerns about your child or suggestions that you would like to make. We very much want to work in partnership with you to create a positive school experience for your child and very much look forward to working with you over the coming year.

 

With warmest regards,

 

 

 

 

Mrs Grainger
Headteacher
Shalfleet CE Primary, Station Road, Ningwood, Newport, Isle of Wight. PO30 4NN
Tel: (01983) 760269 Email: admin@shalfleetceprimary.co.uk

Yarmouth CE Primary, Mill Road, Yarmouth, Isle of Wight. PO41 0RA
Tel: (01983) 760345 Email: admin@yarmouthceprimary.co.uk
Website:  www.fosay.co.uk

